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Comments: I oppose the use of fixed bolts and anchors in Wilderness as they permanently deface the rock and

create a permanent structure, which is in direct violation of the Wilderness Act.  Leaving bolts and anchors

violates Leave No Trace principles, which is a core Wilderness management principle.  Traditional climbers pull

their protective equipment when done.  The Wilderness is described as a place to find challenge and risk.

Allowing the placement of bolts and perm anchors alters the risk calculation.  Perhaps we leave routes that

someday might be solved by traditional climbers or they are not climbed at all. Permanent bolts and anchors are

just another form of handrail and will open the floodgates to other types of permanent structures. 


